
 
4665 Business Center Drive 

Fairfield, California 94534 
 
Date:  5/10/21 
 
Medi-Cal 
 
Important Provider Notice: #416 
 
Subject:  New Procedure Codes J9144 and J9223 – TAR Requirements – Effective 1/1/21 
 

For dates of service on and after January 1, 2021 procedure code J9144 – Daratumumab 10 mg/ 
Hyaluronidase-fihj (Darzalex Faspro) and J9223 - Lurbinectedin inj., 0.1 mg (Zepzelca) have been 
added as a Medi-Cal benefit and both codes require a Treatment Authorization Request (TAR). 

Additional information regarding this authorization requirement, please contact the PHC Health Services 
Department at (707) 863-4100. 
 
 


